## TRANSMITTAL MEMO

TO:

Bernard "Jack" Young, President City Council

FROM:

Peter Little, Executive Director

DATE:

June 30, 2016

RE:

Council Bill 16-0674



I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 16-0674 introduced by Council Members Kraft, Reisinger, Costello, and Stokes.

The purpose of this bill is to prohibit extended parking, standing, or stopping of camping trailers, mobile homes, motor homes, or travel trailers on residential streets; providing certain exceptions; setting certain penalties; and generally relating to the parking, standing, and stopping of camping trailers, mobile homes, motor homes, or travel trailers on City streets.

The Baltimore City Parking Authority has reviewed this bill and believes it will help preserve the limited on-street residential parking resources of the City for resident and visitor parking of vehicles primarily used for conveyance as opposed to the storage of vehicles primarily designed for a residential function.

Based on the comments above, the Parking Authority of Baltimore City supports the passage of City Council Bill 16-0674.

